October 20, 2020 Beaufort County Republican

Executive Committee Meeting Agenda

Chairman, Bill Cook, called the meeting to order at 6:37 PM. The invocation was given by Jackie VanEssendelft. All joined in the Pledge of Allegiance.

A quorum was established with eighteen (18) members present. The resignation of Proctor Kidwell and Ken McMillian was announced. Total members as of 10/19/2020 is twenty-seven (27). Quorum remains at 14 members.

See table below related to attendance for October 20, 2020.

Present				
Last Name	First Name			
Breed	Gail			
Colleary	Nanci			
Cook	William			
Dunn	Tandy			
Garrison	Patricia			
Kaplan	Fred			
Knox	Joseph			
Maatman	Anne			
McRoy	Lonnie Jay			
Moate	Doris			
Rebholz	John			
Rose	Charlie			
Schroeder	Fred			
Schroeder	Lane			
Shackelford	Bradley			
VanEssendelft	Jessica			
Varcoe	Paul			
Waters	Frankie			

Unexcused Absence			
Last Name	First Name		
Buzzeo	Michael		
Cox	David		
Whitchard	Jimmie		

Excused Absence				
Last Name	First Name			
Cauvin	Ruth			
Evans	Jerry			
Kidwel	Keith			
Southerland	Jimmie			
Trueblood	Jeffery			
Waters	Kathy			

OFFICER REPORTS

The Chairman indicated he had produced 2 radio spots in support of the Court candidates which started October 16,2020 and will end November 3,2020. He attended the Trump Greenville Rally & drove a car in the Trump Truck Train and held a "Get-out-the-vote" phone pizza party at HQ.

1st Vice Chair, Paul Varcoe, indicated he volunteers at HQ, and has picked up signs in Willamston. He contacted and provided 75 names for inside poll workers to BC Board of Elections and will continue as an additional nine (9) republicans are needed. Letters will go out to these poll workers to verify their participation.

2nd Vice Chair, Joseph Knox, participated on the call for the State Executive Committee meeting. He reported the following Beaufort County voter registration:

Party	As of Oct	As of Jan	Change In Total
Republicans	11,874	10,921	953
Democrats	11,863	11,927	-64
Unaffiliated	9,829	9,251	578

Patricia Garrison also provided comments related to the State Executive Committee meeting. For example, the RNC has no debt with a \$502 M budget and was #1 in the nation for Win Red and in use of Social Media.

Secretary, Gail Breed, indicated there were 18 large TRUMP signs placed inside and outside of Washington with the material cost of \$32 per sign. Lorretta Adkins and husband donated the labor and install of each sign and coordinated with individual owners. One other donation came from the Women For Trump was a billboard on Rt 17. A motion and vote to approve the payment of \$482.41 was completed.

In support of get out the vote the following messages were sent to precinct officers on the following topics:

- List of delegates and alternates sent in order to assist with scheduling outside poll workers
- Signs taken to the four early voting sites
- Signs for Nov 3 polling locations set up and ready for pick up with palm cards
 - Need help with taking signs to the polling locations for Edwards and Woodards Pond

The secretary is also precinct chair for Washington W2 and reported a Get Out the Vote phone party was completed with republicans and most unaffiliated called. Additionally, door to door for Main St, 2nd St and Washington HRBR

Regarding the shutdown of the Republican Party HQ on November 15,2020

- Small college style refrigerator
- Give away a printer
- Regan Rally pictures and plaque Dot is coordinating with the BC Library
- Any items not picked up between Nov 4-13 will be stored with Paul Varcoe

Treasurer, Anne Maatman, gave a detailed report on the Fundraising events and expenditures from January 1, 2020 to October 20,2020.

The table below includes the highlights of the Treasurer report.

Today's Balances							
	Party	Building Fund		Total			
Beginning Balance	\$ 1,158.52	\$	-	\$	1,158.52		
Receipts	\$ 34,649.02	\$	7,023.00	\$	41,672.0		
Expenses	\$ 32,783.58	\$	3,606.04	\$	36,389.62		
Balance	\$ 3,023.96	\$	3,416.96	\$	6,440.92		

John Rebholz provided and reviewed a detailed handout for the first annual golf outing on October 10,2020. He identified each sponsor, hole contributor, advertisers, number of Golfers total income and expenses. He recommended each Executive Board member visit the businesses and thank them for participating. Thank you notes and pictures would be sent to the golfing foursomes.

Office volunteer, Jody Forrest provided an overview of the processes she witnessed at the BC Board of Elections concerning the military and absentee ballots, indicating only the board members consisting of equal numbers of Republican and Democrats.

TABLED TOPICS

These issues were tabled:

- Create a committee to define or map the protocol and procedures for 2021
- Database Enhancements to be revisited the first of next year

The meeting adjourned at 7:56 PM

NEXT MEETING: November 17,2020 @ 6:30 PM